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Nanaimo Fire Rescue Crews Respond to Fire on Sechelt Drive

Fire contained to room and contents

Summary

Nanaimo Fire Rescue crews responded to a structure fire in the 6200 block of Sechelt Drive early in the evening of
March 5th. Upon arrival crews were advised that the owner had extinguished the fire which was in a attached
garage that had been converted into a suite. After conducting an assessment of the structure, NFR crews
determined the fire had been extinguished and worked to clear the smoke that was remaining.

A Fire Prevention Officer determined the fire was suspicious and it has been handed over to the RCMP. Residents
were allowed to return to the primary residence as the fire was contained to the suite.

Strategic Link: The City of Nanaimo is committed to Public Safety.

Key Points

e The fire has been deemed suspicious by the Fire Prevention Officer and it has been turned over to the RCMP.

e The homeowners in the primary residence were allowed to return to their home.

e Areminder to residents to check and vacuum your smoke alarms monthly. Especially as we spring ahead with
the time change.

Quotes

"The Prevention Division has completed its investigation and the file has been turned over to the RCMP as it
was deemed suspicious."

Rick Kwasnecha
Fire Prevention Officer
Nanaimo Fire Rescue
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Contact:

Rick Kwasnecha

Fire Prevention Officer
Nanaimo Fire Rescue
rick.kwasnecha@nanaimo.ca
250-755-4564
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View the online edition for more information -
http://cnan.ca/1EmS8P4
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https://www.nanaimo.ca/NewsReleases/NR150306NanaimoFireRescueCrewsRespondToFireOnSecheltDrive.html

